
I am a resident of the Shadow Hills subdivision. I support the Planning Commission’s decision to 

reject the Major Use Permit UP 20-22 and the Planning Commission’s decision to deny the 

Initial Study IS 20-25. There are so many issues with this attempt to establish a major marijuana 

indoor grow facitiy on this property. Among them: 

1) Law Enforcement has negatively weighed in on the proposal. 

2) Their plan is not environmentally sound owing to the removal of approx. 150 blue oak trees 

and the consequent erosion this would cause. 

3) Their proposal is to take 5 million gallons of water from the volcanic aquifer that supports 

hundreds of people whose wells are above the We Grow wells. The capacity of this aquifer has 

never been shown. All figures given are estimates. Volcanic aquifers are subject to loss of 

water that cannot be compared to lowland aquifers like the Putah aquifer. Their intended action 

threatens to deprive hundreds of residents water whose wells rest above their and could be 

severely impacted by the loss of this amount of water from the aquifer. It has NOT been shown 

that it would not. AND we are in a drought of unknown duration. 

4) Noise from the concern has not been sufficiently mitigated. 

5) The use of We Grow using Shadow Hills roads has not been appropriately mitigated with 

financial remuneration. The original easement did not include use for commercial purposes. 

6) Their illegal activity in the beginning of their development of their facility has not been 

adequately taken into account. They, and they alone, were responsible for this activity. 

7) Concerns about the habitat for the fauna of the area have not been adequately addressed. 

 

THIS IS THE WRONG PLAN FOR THE WRONG PLACE AND NEEDS TO BE 

FIRMLY DENIED PERMANENTLY! 
 


